	AQUINAS OLD COLLEGIANS FOOTBALL CLUB 
2018 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING



	Minutes of meeting:
	Wednesday 21 November 2018 – 8:10pm

	Present:
	Life Members (10) - Terry McEvoy (Chair), Lou Belli, Craig Glennie, Gavan Harkin, Barry Jess, Bernard Moran, Sean o’Loughlin, Harry Spiess, David Whitehead, Peter Wright. 
Other members (22) – Alyce Bishop, Gemma Bishop, Michael Di Donato, Andrew Dyck, Taylah Fiedler, Jarrod Fisher, Gerard Jess, Barry Judge, Taylor Leslie, Damien Lord, Jack McDonald, Rachel Mackay, James McMahon, Jacob Mumford, Ash Naulty, Billy o’Loughlin, Brendan o’Malley, Michael o’Malley, Rikki Stanley, Sally Tran, Mick Wallis, Frans Brouwer (Minutes).

	Apologies:
	

	Proxies:
	None notified.


1. Welcome by Chair (Terry)
All attendees welcomed.  Apologies noted. 
2. Previous Minutes (Frans)

Minutes of previous AGM held 22 November 2017 tabled.  Moved Gavan Harkin, seconded Lou Belli that the Minutes be accepted.
3. President’s Annual Report (Terry)
Report presented.  Development of a Financial Strategy is a major theme for next season. 
Moved Terry, seconded Harry Spiess that the report be accepted.

4. Treasurer’s Annual Report (Damien)
Damien tabled the financials and explained some of the variations and reasons.

Moved Damien, seconded Barry Judge that the report be accepted.

Barry Jess described the development of Damien from a young novice when he took up the position to a confident performer now.

5. Election of Office-bearers

Bernie Moran, Nick Spencer, Sally Tran and Anthony Wright are retiring from Committee.   Terry thanked them for their service to the Club.
Positions declared vacant.

· President - Terry McEvoy nominated.  No other nominations received – Terry declared elected.  

· Vice President – Barry Jess was proposed Terry McEvoy, seconded Billy o’Loughlin.  No other nominations received – Barry declared elected.
· Treasurer – Damien Lord was proposed Terry, seconded Sean o’Loughlin.  No other nominations received – Damien declared elected.

· Secretary - Jack McDonald was proposed Damien, seconded Barry Jess.  No other nominations received – Jack declared elected.

· Assistant Secretary - Frans Brouwer was proposed Mick, seconded Andrew Dyck.  No other nominations received – Frans declared elected.

· General Committee – Terry nominated Andrew Dyck, Andrew Gommers, Jay Hamilton, Paul Jess, Barry Judge, Abbey Starling and Mick Wallis.   As there were insufficient nominations for the number of available positions, all declared elected.  

· General Committee – Jacob Mumford & Rikki Stanley also suggested, and accepted.
· U19 representative – to be confirmed

· AOCFC Delegate to AJFC – to be confirmed

· AJFC Delegate(s) to AOCFC – to be advised by the AJFC after its AGM

6. General business
Status of U19 team for 2019 – 9 locked in, plus 13 bottom age from last season.  4 have not yet committed.
Status of Women’s team for 2019 – started pre-season training last month.  Club felt that a teaching background would assist a Women’s Coach.  Former player, Reserves Coach and current Aquinas teacher Jake Kogelman appointed, along with past player Andy La Marca.
Juniors – nil to report.

(Peter) How is the relationship with the School?  (Terry) met with school maintenance committee yesterday –

· Students use the top oval for multiple sports, so the school is conscious of not over-using it.  Last season’s arrangements worked well (front-loading the Senior/Reserve fixtures, putting Reserves, U19 and Women’s matches on bottom oval.

· Melbourne Water retarding basin works have just started at South end of bottom oval, and are expected to finish about the end of June.

· Behaviour issues led to club functions off-site.  There was an inverse correlation between club finances and off-site functions.
· Application for a grant for approx. $500k bottom oval lighting upgrade (to be announced next month). 

· Grant application underway for video scoreboard.
· Offer to allow sponsorship through the school newsletter.

(Frans) Will netball affect us next season?  (Terry et al.) The HE Parker works were expected to finish before the start of the Winter netball season in February, but could now be delayed by a term (early April).
(Craig) Status of sport stadium above current basketball courts?  Was going to be a long way off, but fire escape issues with the gym mean that large-attendance events are prohibited.  Estimated cost $20M, and School is likely to seek a contribution from the Club.
Meeting closed at 8:45pm.
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